
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 

Meeting Minutes 

October 3, 2022 

 

MEETING: Called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Vice President, Debbie Hodges. 

PRESENT: Steve Collins, Aaron Judd, Michelle Schaefer, Kristi Kosloske, Julie Kader, Marolyn 

Komperud, Amy Beaver, Rosemary Martin, Debbie Hodges, Alisa Aleckson, Laura Cesar 

INTRODUCTIONS: All attendees introduced themselves. 

NEW MEMBERS: April Dent and Forest Dent, annual membership; Dawn Brooks, annual membership 
 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Debbie Hodges motioned to approve the September report. Marolyn Komperud 
seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Income for September consisted of $2,700 in community support, 

$4,917 in concessions, and $160 in memberships. Expenses for September consisted of $464 for 

concessions, $10,278 for distributing half of the Stein’s volunteer income to the sports teams 

and for printing the sports programs, and $47 to repair the glass in the pretzel machine. Julie 

Kader motioned to approve the report. Debbie Hodges seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. 

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests for money this month. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Water for the Outdoor Stand and Hot Water for Baseball Stand: Rosemary Martin talked to 
someone at O’Leary Plumbing. She will contact them on October 15th. 

2. Concession Coordinator: David and Tammy Murphy will be trained in the spring. 
3. Sports Program: The programs are printed. Next year we will start working on the program 

earlier. Swift increased the price for the current program compared to last year. Debbie Hodges 
got a quote from Minuteman Press for $1,500. 

4. Master Mailing List: It has been updated and Marolyn Komperud will convert it to a google 
document. 

5. Car Stickers: Debbie Hodges brought the booster club window clings to the meeting. A window 
cling will be distributed to each of the sponsors with the thank you letter and certificate. 

6. New Athletic Director: Aaron Judd has taken over as Athletic Director and Dean of Students at 
the high school. 

7. Homecoming Kona Ice: They were unavailable for homecoming but want us to keep them in mind 
for future events. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Thank You Letter to Sponsors: Laura Cesar will send the thank you letter, tickets, certificate and 

window cling to each of the sponsors. 
2. Senior Banners: Aaron Judd confirmed that the senior banners will be paid for if they are printed at 

Dynamic Awards. Several of the fall sports had a team parent take the photos, create the graphics 
for $20 per athlete, and send them to Dynamic Awards for printing. Last year and this year there 
have been discussions of a banner including athletes across all sports that could be displayed at all 



of the schools. One idea is to have the booster club pay Melanie Stone to take the photos and 
create the graphics, then the Athletic Department pays for printing the banners. Alisa Aleckson will 
call School and Sport Pics to find out the cost of the all-athletes banner. 

3. Salt Delivery Fundraiser: Teams are only permitted to hold one fundraiser in addition to selling gold 
cards. We will postpone this fundraiser opportunity until a future date. 

4. Streaming: The gym and football field have huddle cameras. The video is set up to display 
differently depending on the sport. 

5. Treasurer Position: Debbie Hodges nominated Michelle Schaefer to be the new Treasurer. Marolyn 
Komperud seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. Welcome Michelle! 

6. Approve Letter to Sponsors for Payment: Reviewed. 
7. Future Funding Opportunities: Steve Collins believes that fundraising for a turf field would be a 

great investment. 
8. Broken Coke Cooler: The new cooler has arrived. 
9. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on Monday, November 7th at 7:00 p.m. at East 

Troy High School in Room 603. 
 

Debbie Hodges motioned to adjourn. Marolyn Komperud seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 
8:03 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Laura Cesar 


